Data Requested

 

At the workshop, the IOUs (PG&E, SDG&E, SCE) and other workshop participants agreed to prepare the information/analysis on topics related to the threshold policy issue and implementation design considerations for an interim EPS, as follows: 
    
    1.  The size of the potential IOU procurement needs that would be covered by an interim EPS.  The IOUs and the CEC are working on a common format for this information and will be providing the format to staff by July 7.  By July 11, both redacted (public) and unredacted versions of this information will be provided to staff.  The intent is to provide to the service list as much publically available data on this topic as possible.  
  

     2.  Analysis around the definition of "covered resources:" What proportion of GHG emissions from long-term commitments would be excluded/included if the threshold for review is 60% average annual capacity factor vs. 50%, 70% or 80%?    The IOUs will be providing this information to staff by July 11th.  
 

    3.  Graph/Schematic of representative heat rates/emission rates for different types of facilities, for the purpose of considering the level of the "moderate" and "high" EPS thresholds for existing/new facilities under the staff Straw Proposal, or alterhative approaches.   The IOUs and other workshop participants agreed to coordinate on this document, due July 11 to staff.  
 

    4.  Size of potential ESP procurement.   SCE and AReM are working on this information that will be submitted to staff by July 14.
 

    5.  Emission factors for unspecified resources.  CEC staff will provide the WECC regional emissions average, sub-region averages and the "net system" average figures to staff by July 11.
 

   6.  Potential new sources of power (new projects coming on line) proposed for potential sale to California IOUs.  CEC, WRA, Constellation and PacifiCorp agreed to pull together the data available on this issue, and provide it to staff by July 11. 
 

 

In addition, at the workshop several participants agreed to coordinate the development of the following information to present in their post-workshop comments (jointly, if possible):
 

      a.  How one would calculate the net emissions rates from renewables (GPI, PG&E, NRDC and others)
      b.  The formula for a cogeneration thermal credit calculation, and whether it is consistent with the CARB approach:  (EPUC circulating to others before comments are due)
      c.   Protocol for assigning "covered resources" to California for multi-jurisdictional utiliites and other implementation issues unique to multi-jurisdictional LSEs (PacifiCorp, WRA). 

 

Staff intends to serve the information listed under 1-6 above to the service list upon receipt, so that you will have it as soon as possible to consider for your post-workshop comments.  If you are interested in participating in the development of this information, please contact the parties listed above as soon as possible.  The service list with contact information is accessible at www.cpuc.ca.gov.  In addition, you can contact Lainie Motamedi (415 703-1764) or Carla Peterman (415-703-1112) in our Strategic Planning Division for questions or further information about these submittals. 

 

 

 

Thank you,
 

ALJ Meg Gottstein
